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H.R. 2092 
Kingman and Heritage Islands Act of 2009 

 
As ordered reported by the Senate Committee on Homeland Security  

and Governmental Affairs on May 17, 2010 
 

 
H.R. 2092 would amend the National Children’s Island Act of 1995 to clarify that the 
District of Columbia may use two islands located in the Anacostia River for recreational, 
environmental, or educational purposes. (The islands were conveyed by the Department 
of the Interior to the District in 1997 for recreational uses.) The legislation also would 
amend the terms of the department’s reversionary interest in the properties, which 
governs the circumstances under which title to the property could revert to the federal 
government. 
 
Based on information provided by the National Park Service, CBO estimates that 
enacting H.R. 2092 would have no impact on the federal budget. Enacting the legislation 
would not affect direct spending or revenues; therefore, pay-as-you-go procedures would 
not apply. 
 
H.R. 2092 contains no intergovernmental or private-sector mandates as defined in the 
Unfunded Mandates Reform Act and would impose no costs on state, local, or tribal 
governments. 
 
On September 15, 2009, CBO transmitted a cost estimate for H.R. 2092, as ordered 
reported by the House Committee on Oversight and Government Reform on 
September 10, 2009. The two versions of the legislation are similar, and the estimated 
costs are the same. 
 
The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Matthew Pickford. The estimate was approved 
by Theresa Gullo, Deputy Assistant Director for Budget Analysis. 
 
 


